

April 3, 2020

Dear Fellow League Members,

I hope that this letter finds you, your family, friends, and neighborhood safe and healthy.

Thanks to Barbara Teusink for posting a COVID-19 update on March 30. Most of you did receive it and read the updates. For those who did not, here is the list of postponements and cancellations.

- April Workshop with Richard Jewell is cancelled.
- April Board meeting is cancelled.
- · April General Meeting is cancelled.
- April 4 Juried Show Art Pick-Up is postponed pending the reopening of Crooked Creek Recreation Center. Everyone will be notified about the rescheduled date.
- May General Meeting is still scheduled but dependent upon Park reopening and health advisories.
- Art displayed in one of our public galleries will remain where they are until the end of April and possibly longer.
- May Workshop with Leslie Pratt-Thomas is cancelled. Refunds will be sent to anyone who had already registered.

Many of you probably have found creative and/or industrious ways to stay busy during this stay-at-home period. Some of you are using this time to paint, do pottery, design jewelry, or try a new medium. My art lunch bunch just completed a challenge-of-theweek to paint a flower from our yards using any medium and then texting photos of the completed "masterpieces." Today we get our second challenge.

If you have not had an opportunity to view the 2020 Juried Show, this is a good time to look at all the beautiful entries posted on our website. Congratulations again to the winners, and thank you to all who participated.

Please take the recommended precautions to stay safe and healthy. I hope to see you soon.

Sandra Oliver, President Crooked Creek Art League